
Proposed Manner and Method Non-Resident Shed Hunter License Summary 

 

During the 2025 legislative session, new legislation was passed creating a new class of 
license.  A non-resident shed hunter license was created with a license fee set at $200.00.   

The proposed changes to 19.31.10.9.E. Possession of game animal parts found in the field 
are as follows: 

• Remove the exception for obviously shed antlers found in the field from not requiring 
an invoice or permit. 

• Require a non-resident shed hunter license for a non-resident to possess more than 
two obviously shed antlers found in the field. 

• All shed antlers collected by a non-resident without a valid non-resident license 
remain property of the State of New Mexico and shall be seized. 

 


